AESC Meeting Minutes

November 2014


AESC MEETING MINUTES

November 5, 2014

CALL TO ORDER @ 11:10
ATTENDEES:  Connie Semonite, Allison Chamberlayne, Maggie DeMello, Holly Scherer, Lisa Stevenson, Kay Burlin, Lynda Flowers, Priscilla Noah, Karen Anderson, Pat O’Neill, Roz Riley, Erica Shaw, Sheila Kelly, Laura Putnam, Vicky Groninger
LOCATION: Fairfax Village Neighborhood Center, 10265 Fairfax Drive, Fort Belvoir, VA
MINUTES APPROVAL:  The minutes of the October board meeting were distributed to the board via email on October 13, 2014. Motion to approve the minutes as passed unanimously.
Motion: Allison 


Second: Laura
PRESIDENT: Connie Semonite
· Welcome to November!
· Thanks to Linda and Vicky for the food and setting up the room. Thanks to Priscilla for bringing food as well.
· Happy birthday Pat on 18 Nov!
· Welcome Sheila! She has officially taken over W&M. Welcome Erica! Our official new scholarship chair! Welcome Kathleen Whittle who, although unable to attend today, will be taking over special events and working with Allison. Welcome Maggie DeMello who will be taking over secretary.
· Connie made a welcome letter that automatically goes out to new members who join electronically. We need to watch for members who join via cash or check to ensure they get the same information.
· Thanks to Allison for organizing the cocktail party.
· Everyone should have received an invitation to the Chief’s holiday reception. If you did not get an invitation, please contact Connie
· The spouses of the 249th are expressing interest in joining and participating. We will organize our next board meeting with a start time of 10:30am for the official board meeting, then a general membership meeting to start at 11:30am (more social than business). This is a great opportunity to bring guests who might like to participate. 
· Need to finish scholarship kick-off/application criteria.
HONORARY ADVISORS: 
· Chief’s Spouse (Renee Bostick) – not present 

· CSM Spouse (Vicky Groninger)

· Thanks to Allison and all the volunteers that helped make the cocktail party such a success

· Bobby Buxbaum will be in town November 7-11th. Saturday 2pm-5pm she will be at Bozelli’s Deli on Ft Belvoir.

· CSM Cline died Saturday morning of a heart attack. His funeral is tomorrow. They were at Ft Leonard Wood.

· Vicky sent a letter to CSM/their spouses to invite them to participate in AESC. This was a response to some feedback that our membership/scholarship recipients do not have representation from our enlisted personnel.

· Civil Works Spouse (Joan Stockton) – not present

· Military Programs Spouse (Jackie Caldwell) – not present

VICE-PRESIDENT: Allison Chamberlayne 
· Cocktail Party

· Thanks to everyone who helped.  I think it was a great success! Please give your comments (good and bad) to Allison so she can update the AAR.

· I would like AARs from this event from Hospitality, Reservations, Treasurer, AEMA, and Ways and Means.  Thanks to those who have already provided them.  I would even like copies of forms used so I can have a comprehensive AAR (not just the VP role)

· Expenses – 
Beverages & Gifts ($336.18)
glass ware for Cocktail party ($95.82)
gift to Mrs. Bostick($37.10)
· Issues – RSVPs not coming through e-vite site.

· Need to make reservations at Magnolia’s.  I have had no responses to November’s activity.  Can we send out a stand-alone invitation?  I could try a different e-vite site as an experiment?  Try to resolve some issues with the other sites we have tried.

· Looking into planning activities that appeal to enlisted families or the women of 249th/911th.  Will work with Erica and Maggie for the 249th, do we have a POC for the 911th?
· Wednesday November 19th Trip to Purceville

· Meet at 10:30am at Re-Love It, 138 N. 21St St.,
Purcellville, VA 20132
(540) 751-0707, http://reloveit.com

· 11:30am – Lunch at Magnolia’s at the Mill, http://www.magnoliasmill.com, 198 North 21st Street, Purcellville, VA 20132 | 540 338 9800

· After Lunch, free choice… explore Purceville more, or head to the Leesburg Corner Premium Outlets on your way home. http://www.premiumoutlets.com/outlets/outlet.asp?id=14, 241 Fort Evans Road NE
Leesburg, VA 20176
(703) 737-3071

· Should we offer carpooling? No, t was decided since we are all geographically spread out, we should not try to carpool.

· Next Activity December 17th 

· Lunch at Gaylord with Ornament Exchange

· January Activity – January 21st (evening, no spouses)

· Will be working with Kathleen Whittle to plan the wine tasting

SECRETARY: Allison Chamberlayne / Maggie DeMello
· Thank you Roz for stepping up and taking minutes last month!
· Looking forward to transferring duties of the Secretary to Maggie DeMello. 

· Maggie introduced herself. She has 2 boys (1st grade and preschool), her husband is the C Co cmdr of the 249th. She teaches math to adults looking to pass the GED. They change command in March, and are looking at ACS options.

TREASURER: Kathy Moakler – not present, report emailed
· Returned checks to Kay Burlin and Margaret Agostino for paying twice
· Refunded membership check to Kathy Candido for paying twice ($25)
· Reimbursed Allison Chamberlayne for Cocktail party expenses ($336.18)
· Paid for glass ware for Cocktail party ($95.82)
· Reimbursed Kimberly Oborski for floral arrangement for Cocktail party gift to Mrs. Bostick($37.10)
· Reimbursed Jackie Caldwell for membership expenses ($20.78)
· Reimbursed Laura Putnam for babysitting expenses ($14)
· Funded Ways and Means for petty cash ($200)
· Deposited $399 in cash and checks for Ways and Means from Cocktail party.
· Also deposited 95.69 from Paypal for Ways and Means sales.
· Remind everyone to keep on top of expense reimbursement – receipts can be scanned and emailed. I can email the Reimbursement form to be filled out. 
· Deposited checks & cash from Cocktail party in AESC account.  Will transfer to AEMA account this week. ($2580.00)
· Will transfer AEMA amount from PayPal this week ($170)
· Refine financial statement.  I want to work with ways and means to refine tracking process. 
AEMA CHAIRMAN: Holly Scherer 
· Worked closely with Pentagon Federal Bank to discontinue Money Mkt CD #…4568 for amount of $12,383.57 when it matured on 10.14.14. Then opened Money Mkt CD #...1562 for amount of $13,000 on 10.14.14.  This brings the total to the recommended Principal Protection Amount of $35,000 stated in the Articles of Charter Amended on 1 June 2011. 
1 YR Money Market Certificate acct#...1561            $12,000

1 YR Money Market Certificate acct#...8560            $10,000

1 YR Money Market Certificate acct#...1562            $13,000
                                                           $35,000 Total Principal Protection Amount 
· The creation of this new Money Mkt CD required the transfer of $616.43 from our Checking account #...2029. The new total for the AEMA Checking acct #...2029 is $6,989.40 as of 10.31.14. 
· October 24, 2014: Thank you to Allison Chamberlayne and our Board members for a FABULOUS job at this year’s AEMA Cocktail Party hosted by General and Mrs. Bostick at Quarters 7 on Fort McNair. Per Allison’s idea, I set up and displayed pictures of all 2014 scholarship recipients along with their bios at a separate table next to the Ways and Means table, a number of people commented on this and would like to see it continued. I assisted Kathy Moakler in collecting donations during the cocktail party.  $2,750.00 (which does not included a $20 donation we received earlier in the month). Kathy Moakler will deposit the checks and write AEMA for the total amount.  Kathy did a super job keeping all the money organized and accounted for – well done!
· Write and mail acknowledgement letters to every donor from the AEMA Cocktail party. 
· Col(R) John W. Morris, III is still out of town, when he returns we will request a meeting to transfer fund from GKM Money Mkt Savings to Morris Family Trust Fund.  

· Accept AEMA November 2014 Financial Report 
· Pat suggested putting money into an account that gains interest. (Not the GKM money).  Holly may look into this, but not many banks offer an interest rate that would make a change worth it.
SCHOLARSHIP CHAIRMAN: Erica Shaw
· Nov 23rd - meeting with Holly to get publicity notices out.

· Dec 1st – The application will be on the web

· Looking for scholarship committee volunteers 

· Consider signing up for Amazon Smile Account. .5% of what you buy goes to AEMA. Comes to our account monthly. We need a newsletter article about this in this month's news letter once established. It should go into AEMA.
PARLIAMENTARIAN: Roz Riley
· Continuing to organize documents for archives

· Familiarizing myself with Robert’s Rules of Order-Newly Revised 11th Edition. 

· Distribute “cheat sheet” to board members to use as reference for proper order during business meeting

· Constitution and Bylaws review/revision underway for acceptance in spring of 2015. Will be ensuring that constitution matches bylaws.

· Specific revision goal to incorporate method for general membership to vote by mail or virtually

· Finalize the work on organizing documents being preserved for archives

· Develop and distribute review schedule for C&B

· Begin distribution of sections (via email) of the C&B to review and suggest revision

· A discussion was held about having business voted on at the scholarship luncheon.

MEMBERSHIP: Jackie Caldwell - not present report emailed
· We will work with Jackie to determine what membership info should be on the members only portion of the website

· Red Book Update
· Springfield Printing has relocated to Sterling, VA (in the vicinity of Dulles).  I am working with Meredith since Dawn chose not to make the commute. Dawn has been our liaison for many years. Meredith has all of Dawn's records.The transition has gone smoothly.
· Most of the format changes and refinements  in wording were accomplished in the 2011-2012, 2012-2013, & 2013-2014 Red Books
· Our 2013-2014 BD Members will be Updated on pages 3 & 4.
· Our president's welcome letter from Connie will be on page 5
· Our AESC Annual Events (with a change to 2014-2015) will stay the same. The BD agreed last yr not to list monthly programs. Page 6.
· Format for The Fairfax (page 7) and Knollwood (page 8) will stay the same. The list of residents will be updated.
· The  Castle Boutique on page 9----Is that in need of update/revision??
· The Membership section – currently pages 10-30 - is the main revision.
· Thank you Kara Anderson for updating our membership on Excel
· The membership application was revised last year. Dates will be dated.  pages 31-32
· Note: Form in monthly Castlegram prints as one page.
· Thanks Karen Anderson for adding logo to form.
· Change Membership Information page 33. --- Do we still need this form????? In 4 yrs , no one has submitted it. Changes are sent by email or text. The board recommended keeping it if Jackie needed to have the even number of pages
· Constitution and ByLaws pages 34-42  No changes to date
· Army Engineer Memorial Awardspages 43-45 Any changes/revisions?
· AESC History pages 46-47
· Honorary Positions page 48
· The Corps Castle page 49
· Notes pages 50-52
· I will update Karen on any snail mail birthday changes/additions although almost all are renewals.

HOSPITALITY: Lynda Flowers 
· Headquarters Protocol and OCE were a tremendous help with getting the word out about our annual cocktail party.   There were a few people who responded more than once…maybe some confusion when the evite comes from several sources….ours that goes out through circulation and the information on the website.  It’s not a big problem, whoever has Hospitality and Reservation just needs to pay attention to the responses so the numbers reflected are true. I would definitely continue using the website with the link to Hospitality and the evite.   

· Huge thanks to Laura for her work on the website, Karen for the newsletter coverage, and Glenda for publicity and forwarding the evite to the 249th and 911th.

· I do need a hostess for the December 3rd meeting, and two people to provide refreshments. Connie will host and handle food and getting volunteers to help with food 
NEWSLETTER: Karen Anderson

· Deadline for submission: the day of the board meeting. With this in mind, Karen needs dates for the current month through halfway through the next month to include in the newsletter

· Thanks to Karen for caring for our check in table volunteers during the cocktail party.

· Submit pictures and recipes from the cocktail party

· Submit Amazon smiles article, and special castle boutique members only offer

· Submit vote for c&b change and then add article of outcome in the following newsletter

WEBMASTER: Laura Putnam

· Set up welcome letter Auto responder for new members for when they join vis the website

· Added October castle gram and minutes to members only section

· Added cocktail party pics from this years party

· Brought November program info to home page

· Moved Spy museum pictures and article to past DC programs section

· Moved engineer round up info and pics to past DC programs section 

· Researched coupons for castle boutique.  Instead we’ll offer certain items to members at a discounted price under the members only tab on the website.  

· Please forward any pics or article on cocktail party

· Please forward any further details on the December Program

· Figure out how to donate to different causes in donation center of website

· Figure out how to give castle boutique discount on website

· Figure out how to post on FB page when website is updated

· Create a detailed job description for Webmaster

· Meeting with Erica after meeting today to handover scholarship info. 

· This is my last meeting in person for a while ☹.  We leave for Fort Benning on Nov. 15th

RESERVATIONS: Anita - not present, report emailed

· About the cocktail Party -- I was sorry to miss the event but it seems to have been a big success.  I would like to give special recognition to Joan Stockton, who graciously stepped up to the plate and filled in for me at the reservations table.  To Kathy Moakler who assisted and made the last minute name tags that came in
· The reservations went smoother than it has in the past, however we still have about 20% of our respondents emailing in their reservation.  Also have about 10% that are never quite sure whether they rsvp'd or not, which leaves them sending emails or phoning in for confirmation. Or worse still, showing up and not having a nametag. The current system does not allow for checking to see if you already submitted an rsvp, and still seems to be cumbersome to many. 
· Something to think about for the future.  We have been using this system for over a year now and still many seem to have issues with using it.  We were looking at having a specifically designed evite system but that did not work out well, too many glitches and we may have tried to add too much to it and it did not function reliably. 
· So my suggestion would be to simplify the evite system and go with something that is less complicated and more user friendly.  I want submit this for consideration and hope to bring it to the table in December.  I will spend some time investigating the possibilities.  If anyone has suggestions please forward me the information of sites you have already used.
· I spent a total of $6.70 on mailing the name tags to Joan. The receipt has been submitted to Kathy Moakler (Kathy, please let me know if you received it) No other expenses were incurred.
CIRCULATION: Kara Anderson – not present, no report
· Thanks for your work on getting out our information on a timely manner and you work coordinating with membership
WAYS AND MEANS: OPEN – Sheila Kelly
· Antique items going up on the web site members only section.  This is in conjunction with our trip to Purceville!
· $399 in cash made at the cocktail party. Still sorting out what PayPal charges were membership and which ones were castle boutique. The problem with the app kicking users off was due to the physical separation of the phones taking payment.
WELFARE/SERVICES:  Kimberly Oborski – not present, report emailed
· Thank you to everyone who helped with the AEA Envelope Stuffing on October 8th.   The group finished in one day.

· Thank you for all the children’s books!   We were able to collect a few dozen books for Renee that were presented at the cocktail party.  
· Visited the Engineer room at the Officer’s club at Ft Belvoir.   Ideas for improvements under separate cover.  

· Red Hot & Blue Restaurant offers fundraising opportunities to no-profit charitable organizations.   We would coordinate fundraising dates with RH&B and then print flyers and promote the event to drive participants to eat out on those dates.  Red Hot & Blue will donate 15% of all sales generated by patrons who presents our flyer to their server on those dates.  We would need to select the restaurant location and confirm available dates.   If there is interest, recommend we plan for weekend after the holidays so we have time to promote.  The board responded favorably to the idea.  Allison will coordinate with Kimberly to select a date.
· Kimberly will continue to research local causes for AESC to donate small items
· We should discuss Amazon Smiles, mentioned earlier with Kimberly
· Roz received a plaque for the Army 10 Miler volunteers. She will get with Kimberly about the issue of getting the plaque and not offering volunteers.
PUBLICITY: Glenda Hudson – not present, no report
· Maggie and Glenda will be working on publicity materials (tri-folds, cards, fliers...)
FACEBOOK: Lisa Stevenson

· Connect FB and web site

· Posted pictures from recent events

LIAISONS:
KNOLLWOOD LIAISON: OPEN

· Pricilla let us know that MG Sam and Ann Kem moved into the Knollwood. Pat has asked her if she would be a liaison but has not had a response.

FAIRFAX LIAISON:  Joyce Rebh(not present)/Kay Burlin – 
· There is a lot of remodeling and redecorating the Fairfax. We have 17 families at there

· We would like to have a luncheon with the ladies. Kay will check on the possibility

KNOLLWOOD BAKE SALE: Priscilla Noah – April 8th 10-12pm

NOMINATIONS: Bette Meuleners(not present)/ Pat O’Neill – 
· Already thinking about 2015-16 – Please start to consider what positions you would like to fill next year.

OLD BUSINESS: None

ONGOING: 

COMPLETED:

· Feasibility and development of a permanent award(s) “In Memoriam” of member(s) who pass during the year.  (Responsibility: Holly and Roz)

· Holly and Roz have started to discuss and this will be written up and a statement provided to the board for the bylaws.

· Will not be done before January but will be done for this scholarship year.

· Holly and Roz will report during monthly reports
· Distribute the AEMA Charter to the board. Holly and Roz will collaborate

· Roz will distribute next be meeting
· Review and revision of the Constitution and Bylaws

· Recent concern was that Bylaws were amended in May 2014, but that, per our C&B, proper procedure was not followed (notification to the general membership and voting to approve/disapprove the proposed change). Therefore, the C&B-May 2014 is an unapproved version.

· The specific concern was the Bylaws, Paragraph X. AEMA where the eligibility requirement for AEMA award has the new phrase (May 2014) “and a current member in good standing of the Army Engineer Spouses Club.”  

· Roz stated that recent filing and review of AEMA archives has revealed documents that both dispute and support, randomly, the requirement for membership as part of the application process.  Connie requested thorough research of the archives with summary of eligibility requirements as it relates to requirement of membership. (Responsibility: Roz/Archives)

· Connie suggested an multi-media vote push to legalize our vote (castlegram, website, email). Advertise 2 weeks, set date for vote, mail in or email votes. If approved, add addendum then when c&b is approved that party will be added

· Laura suggested that we postpone the push of the scholarship application to 2 January 2015. So we can handle the vote properly. The board decided to push it out 20 December

· The vote deadline will be 29 November. (Post marked)

NEW BUSINESS:  
· Connie asked the board to consider donating a bookshelf to Ft Belvoir pediatric ward in honor of Renee Bostick. 

DATES TO REMEMBER:
· Road Trip to Purceville – November 19
· November – Castle Boutique at the Humphries Center – TBA
· December 6 - Bostick Holiday Party
· December – Sale at USACE HQ – TBA
· Max & Pricilla’s Holiday Party – Dec 14th 4-6pm
· December 17 - lunch @ Gaylord & ornament exchange 
· January 7 – We will be holding an AESC board meeting in Janaury

· January 21st – January activity (evening event)

· Fed 17-20 Leaders Emeritus- castle boutique

· April 8th 2015 10am-12pm – Knollwood bake Sale

· AEMA Brunch – Apr/May 2014(TBD) May 3rd or May 17th

· August 7, 2015 Castle Ball

ADJOURNMENT:       1:31pm
NEXT MEETING:    
Date: December 3rd @ 10:30am



Hostess: Connie Semonite
, in her home





Refreshments: 
Respectfully submitted,
Allison Chamberlayne
AESC Secretary 2014-2015
10

